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INTRODUCTION 
 
 
 
 

Pursuant to SB 1095, Ch. 763, 2024, the Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring is 
required to submit an annual report on the findings and recommendations to the General 
Assembly, for Calendar Year 2024, to the General Assembly.  The bill language states: 
(i) On or before December 31 each year, the Workgroup shall submit a report of its 
findings and recommendations to the General Assembly, in accordance with § 2–1257 of 
the State Government Article. 
 

 

OVERVIEW 
 
 

The Workgroup shall study and make recommendations regarding the costs and 
availability of both publicly and privately provided pretrial home detention monitoring 
systems.   
 
 

WORKGROUP ACTIVITIES 
 
 

The first Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring meeting was conducted on Thursday, 
October 17, 2024, and was the only meeting held in the year of 2024.   
 
The Chairperson and Co-Chairperson for the Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring 
had not yet been appointed, when the meeting convened in October 2024. 
Recommendations were not made regarding the costs and availability of both publicly 
and privately provided pretrial home detention monitoring systems. 
Now that the Chairs and workgroup appointments have been made, it is meeting and 
moving forward to fulfill its mission. 
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May 20, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable William C. “Bill” Ferguson IV The Honorable Adrienne A. Jones 
President Speaker 
Senate of Maryland Maryland House of Delegates 
State House, H-107 State House, H101 
Annapolis, MD 21401 Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear President Ferguson and Speaker Jones: 
 
Pursuant to §2–1257 of the State Government Article, the Workgroup on Home 
Detention Monitoring is required to submit an annual report on the findings and 
recommendations to the General Assembly, for Calendar Year 2024, to the 
General Assembly.  The statute specifically states: 


 MSAR #15738, SB 1095, Ch. 763, 2024 – Workgroup on Home 
Detention Monitoring Annual Report 


Attached is the Workgroup’s submission in satisfaction of this reporting 
requirement. 
 
I hope this letter and attachment meet with your approval.  If you have any 
questions, please contact myself at shelly.hettleman@senate.state.md.us or 
Delegate Nicole Williams at nicole.williams@house.state.md.us..  
 
Sincerely,  


 
Shelly Hettleman 
Senator 
Co-Chair of the Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring 
 


 
 
Nicole Willliams 
Delegate 
Co-Chair of the Workgroup on Home Detention Monitoring 
 
Attachment 
 
cc:  Ms. Sarah Albert, Library Associate, Department of Legislative Services,  
       MSAR # 15738 
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